

## VERNON PRIMARY SCHOOL

Clumber Road Poynton Cheshire SK12 1NW

Headteacher: J Carvell (Mrs) Telephone: (01625) 872556

Fax: (01625) 858194

Website: www.vernonprimaryschool.com Email: admin@vernonprimary.cheshire.sch.uk

Monday 19th October 2020

Dear Parent/Carer,

We have been informed this evening that a pupil in Year 6 (Mrs Gurney's class), has tested positive for COVID-19. We have taken advice from Public Health and both Year 6 classes will now need to self-isolate for the next 48 hours. We will be carrying out Track and Trace procedures and will write to you again as soon as possible.

You will need to monitor your son/daughter for any of the following symptoms:

- High temperature;
- New continuous cough;
- Loss or change to your sense of smell or taste.

If your child displays any of these symptoms please book a test and inform us of any positive outcomes.

I appreciate that self-isolation at this short notice may be difficult to manage. However, in line with Public Health and Government guidance, it is essential for the safety of the whole school community.

Yours faithfully,

Mrs J Carvell Headteacher











